National Christmas Tree Association 
Board Zoom Meeting
July 23, 2020
1:00 pm ET


MINUTES

Call to Order and Roll Call – President, Dugald Kell, Jr. called the meeting to order at 1:00 pm, a quorum was present as confirmed by roll call on the Zoom screen.

Board Members in Attendance: 

Keith Garlock
Kathy Kogut
Chuck Berry
Wendy Richardson				
Lance Sambol
Phil Wegman
Dugald Kell, Jr.
Joncie Underwood
Scott Powell
Carol Freeman
Scott Lund
Nigel Manley
John Wyckoff
Richard Darling 
Wilson Barr
Matt Mongin
Mark McCurdy
John Carroll
Paul Schroeder
Bob Schaefer
Steve Meier
Pat Olive
Kevin Steele
Patricia Gaskin
Scott Powell



Guests:
Ken Fisher, AmericanHort
Reid Bermel, IA Christmas Tree Association


Staff in Attendance:			
Tim O’Connor
Ann O’Connor


Legislative Update – Ken Fisher, CEO AmericanHort, gave an update on the business climate experienced by garden centers as a result of COVID-19. He shared a detailed State of the Industry report with NCTA that is a very good piece of information. Questions and discussion followed his presentation. Craig Regelbrugge provided a government affairs report which was also sent to the board. 

Finance Report – The June 2020 financial report was reviewed.   It was MOVED and SECONDED to accept the financial report as presented.  MOTION APPROVED. Discussion was held on the $50,000 NCTA Stohr Memorial Research Fund held at the Horticultural Research Institute. The fund has invested in several research projects. An article will appear in the National Christmas Tree Journal to update the industry on the Stohr memorial and the projects it has funded.

2020 Membership Report – 298 members for 2020 have been received to date: 190 Industry, 37 Introductory, 33 Professional, 29 Research and 9 Suppliers. 

Tree Industry Partnership – TIP letters requesting 2020 payments and membership lists will be sent to state and regional associations in the near future.

National Tree and Wreath Contest Rules – Committee Chair Steve Meier presented the proposed revisions to the rules. Following discussion, it was determined the committee will continue to refine the rules and present a final set of proposed changes to the board in the future.

Bylaws Amendments – Committee Chair Joncie Underwood presented the proposed amendments to the bylaws. Following discussion, it was MOVED and SECONDED to approve the amendments with a change to line 185 replacing annual with biennial.  MOTION APPROVED.

COVID-19 Best Practices – Two committees have been developing best practice recommendations for the industry. Committee Chairs John Wyckoff and Paul Schroeder, working on choose & cut farm and tree lot best practices respectively, both reported their committees have nearly completed their work. Their final recommendations will be shared with the industry.

Updates – Updates were given on topics of importance to NCTA and the industry including; fire issues, 2020 NFPA conference was cancelled, NCTA consumer survey, voice of the industry, 2020 White House tree and an idea for trees for first responders.

Future Meeting Locations – August 5 – 7, 2021 meeting and contest will be hosted by North Carolina, 2022 meeting will be hosted by Nova Scotia, 2023 meeting and contest will be hosted by Minnesota.

Other Business – No other business was presented.

Adjournment – It was MOVED and SECONDED to adjourn.  Meeting Adjourned.

Respectfully Submitted,


Tim O’Connor
[bookmark: _GoBack]Executive Director

